HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL
SPECIAL CALLED MEETING

FEBRUARY 8, 2010
OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
Our special called meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 3:06 PM.   Those present were Emily Campbell, Shannon England, Karen Rich, Ellen Raifsnider, Heather Goodman and Terisa Johnson.  Due to the SBDM roundtable with the Board, our regular scheduled meeting is being held an hour earlier than usual.
Recognition of Visitors
Visitors present were Tammy Riggs from Heartland’s Library-Media center and Amelia Owens, Heartland’s 2nd grade teacher and PD Chairwoman.
Mrs. Riggs spoke about KETS goals and outcomes and went over the school’s needs/goals with the Council.

Miss Owen went over the PD plan for the upcoming school year and discussed what hours and days the PD’s are set for Heartland’s certified/classified staff for the upcoming school year.

January Minutes

Minutes were reviewed from the January 2010 meeting.  After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made by Karen Rich and seconded by Terisa Johnson to accept the minutes as written.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

Map Testing:  The MAP testing mid-year report was reviewed.
BUDGET REPORT

Per Pupil Allocation/Local Budget
The per pupil budget was reviewed and a motion was made by Shannon England and seconded by Heather Goodman to approve the budget.  
The local budget was then reviewed and a motion was made by Terisa Johnson and seconded by Ellen Raifsnider to approve the budget.  Consensus was reached on both budgets by the Council.
Mrs. Campbell made a suggestion to the Council on what some of the Boxtop money in the activity budget could be used for.  It was suggested to purchase two Wii’s gaming systems to be used for classroom rewards.  A motion was entertained by Ellen Raifsnider to purchase the two systems along with some extra hand held controls.  A second was received by Shannon England to purchase these two Wiis.
PLANNING

Policies
Due to SBDM roundtable discussion with the Board, policy planning was postponed to next meeting due to time restraints.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Accident Report
The accident report was reviewed.  No action needed.
NEW BUSINESS

Section 7
Mrs. Campbell asked the Council to be thinking of the different areas of instruction, personnel, buildings and grounds, etc to turn in on the April report.  Ideas will be discussed at the March 8, 2010 council meeting.

Technology – KETS – Funding

The above was discussed and a motion was made from Karen Rich and seconded by Terisa Johnson to accept the proposal as written.

KSI (Kentucky Systems Interventions)

The various tiers of intervention were discussed.  A meeting was held for the first time last week and training was discussed.  These interventions must be in place for the new school year.

PD Plan 2010-11

A motion was entertained by Heather Goodman and seconded by Terisa Johnson, a brief discussion about the hours of PD was held and the plan was approved as written.

OLD BUSINESS
None
EXECUTIVE SESSION

None
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Mrs. Campbell made the following announcements:

Whizz Kids won overall competition.  The Governor’s Cup will be held February 27, 2010 at Helmwood Heights Elementary.
The Site Base teacher elections/nominations process will start in March.  The parent election process will start then also.
AGENDA

Our next meeting will be on Monday, March 8, 2010 at 4 pm with the same agenda.  A review of the round table meetings will be discussed then.
With no further items on the agenda, Karen Rich made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Terisa Johnson.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:48 pm with consensus reached by the Council.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary
